

MNAP Committee Meeting 14th May 2025

Norton Town Council Offices

Minutes

1. Present

Martin Brampton (MB), Paul Andrews (PA), Karen Atkinson (KA), Roddy Bushell (RB), Chris Buxton (CB), Phil Crabtree (PC), Billa Duggal (BD), Stephen Pritchard (SP), Simon Thackray (ST)

2. Apologies

Rebecca Wilkin, Di Keal, David Lloyd-Williams, Joshua Vale

3. Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 19th March 2025 were reviewed and approved.

4. Discussion of the MNAP Review

KA confirmed NYC support for MNAP and recommended contributions from Malton and Norton Town Councils. It was agreed that the NYC councillors for Malton (Lindsay Burr) and Norton (Keane Duncan) should be asked to endorse the direction being taken by MNAP. It was requested that the councillors should make contact with Marie-Ann Jackson.

5. Treasurer's Report

JV reported in writing as follows:

- 1) We have £3498.55 in the MNAP account.
- 2) We have paid Mike Martin £221 for the newsletter distribution as promised.
- 3) We have liabilities of £70 in court fees that I have sent a cheque in for - this is to create the warrant of control & instruct bailiffs to enforce the judgement on Marketize Ltd.
- 4) We have been approved for a Virgin community account - Virgin will be switching our account from Lloyds to Virgin shortly. I will confirm the new bank details (account number, sort code etc) once I receive them. MB and JV are being set up as signatories on the account but I can change that once a new chair is found.
- 5) There is no charge for a Virgin community account unless we make more than 10 transactions in a month in which case a monthly fee of £6.50 will apply.

6. Actions re ASA Distribution

See Treasurer's Report above, item 3.

7. Action on local flooding

It was reported that there is disagreement between the Environment Agency and Yorkshire Water with the former preferring to see more storage tanks, and the latter looking to increased treatment capacity. Concern was expressed over the Environment Agency's attitude to Malton/Norton sewage. Work on all these issues is ongoing.

8. Transport Infrastructure

This will be a significant factor in the new Local Plan. It was agreed that MNAP should prepare recommendations in response to the consultation of the process for the Plan. For this purpose an early meeting of the most interested members was set, to report back to the next MNAP committee meeting.

9. Next Meetings

Monday 23 June 2025 at MTC offices

Wednesday 16th July 2025 at MTC offices

10. AOB

PC advised members that the Museum is going ahead with a bid to the National Heritage Lottery Fund to support the move into new premises. The currently preferred locatioin is the former Fleece public house. There is much work to do.

MB thanked everyone for their attendance and the meeting closed at 9.00 pm